1715 North Westshore Boulevard, Suite 875
Tampa, Florida 33607
tel: 813 281-2900

fax: 813 288-8787 QEC
Elve ™
August 3, 2010

Mr. Jeffery F. Koerner, P.E., Administrator
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
New Source Review Section

Bob Martinez Center

2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Subject:  Withdrawal of Minor Permit Application
Pinellas County Resource Recovery Facility
Facility ID No. 1030117

Dear Mr. Koerner:

On behalf of Pinellas County, CDM is requesting withdrawal of the minor permit application,
dated July 28, 2010. The application requested a minor permit for the installation of the
baghouse in the Residue Storage and Processing Building (RSPB).

John Holt of Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) spoke with CDM on
July 21, 2010 and Pinellas County on July 22, 2010 regarding the application. Based on these
discussions, it was mutually agreed the baghouse was installed to the meet the mechanical
ventilation requirements of the RSPB. Therefore, the baghouse is not an emission source and
should be exempt from the emission testing requirements pursuant to Rule 62-296.711, F.A.C.

Please contact Bill Crellin or Robert Velasco at (813) 281-2900, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
" . ya Y
Llor 8 Cullis A, PE

William R. Crellin, Jr., P.E.
Project Manager
Camp Dresser & McKee Inc.

cc: Bob Hauser, P.E. — Pinellas County
Kelsi Oswald — Pinellas County
Becky Macionski, P.E. — Veolia ES
Dan Strobridge QEP — CDM
Rob Velasco, P.E. - CDM
File
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